
 

 

Community Corrections Partnership Meeting 
Wednesday, March 15, 2023 

Canlis Building, 3rd Floor Auditorium 

24 S. Hunter Street 

Stockton, CA 

 

Executive Members Present: Steve Jackson, Chief Probation Officer 

 Ron Freitas, District Attorney’s Office 

 Miriam Lyell, Public Defender’s Office 

 Greg Diederich, Health Care Services 

 Kelly Placeres, Superior Court Designee  

 Michael Tibon, Sheriff’s Office Designee 
  

Executive Members Absent: Ray Bechler, Chief of Police, City of Lathrop  

        

Full Partnership Members Present:  Geneva Haynes, MMCS 
 

Guests: Stephanie Waldron, Jose Moreno, Monique Frazier, Rico Molina, Doug Silva, Doug 

McCreath, Nadeja Lavandero, San Juana Melgoza, Ray Call, Mike Anderson, Ron Amador, Yuriria 

Gallardo, Lesli Jones, Joe Tabangcura, Gretchen Newby, Kelly Villalpando, Sandra Tienda, Jeff 

Sabean, Nicole Goehring, Mady Lo, Maria Almanza, Steve Hopkins, Lori Woodruff, Amanda 

Wilder, Kim de la Cruz, G. Ramos, Christina Chavez, Hortencia Salcedo, David Terry, Myllassa 

Williams, Rigo Ochoa, Betsey Pettis, Alek Francovich, Daniel Serrano, Jessica Serrano, Jonathan 

Swain, Chetney Sanchez, Natalie Garcia, Suzie Saiers, Sam Banks, Alice Tracy, Alicia Keener, Tyler 

Moran, Andrea Moccia, Nadeja Steager, Edward King, Beth Heinz, Melanie Tellez, Emily 

Hammond, Lori Cyr, Mo Hatef, Rene Bayardo, Geneva Haynes, Jyoti Chauhan 

There may have been additional people in attendance that did not sign their attendance.   

 

I. Welcome and Introductions 

Chief Steve Jackson called the meeting to order at 12:01 p.m. Acknowledged those in 

attendance, self-introductions were made by those in attendance.  

 

II. Distribution of Minutes  

a. Full Partnership Committee CCP Meeting from October 12th, 2022 

The Executive Committee distributed the previously approved minutes for the Full 

Partnership Committee CCP Meeting from October 12th, 2022. 

 

III. Review and Approval of Draft Minutes  

a. CCP Meeting from December 14th, 2022 

The Executive Committee reviewed and approved the draft minutes for the CCP Meeting 

from December 14th, 2022. 

Motion: Approve draft minutes. Motion carried.  

(Tibon / Placeres / 3 / 0 / Abstentions: Lyell & Freitas) 



 

 

 

IV. AB109 Data Dashboard/Split v. Straight Sentences   

a. ADCPO Leslie Brown presented the Data Dashboard (Dec ‘22 - Feb ‘23) and  

b. Split v. Straight Sentence Data (Dec ‘22 - Feb ‘23).  

     There was one clarifying question asked and answered. 

 

V. AB109 Year 10 Annual Report (Data Co-Op)    

a. Stephanie Waldron and Natalie Garcia from Data Co-Op presented the information from 

the provided report. Clarifying questions were asked and answered.  

 

VI. Review and Approval of Budget Modification 

a. Mary Magdalene Community Services  

DCPO Wilder requested Geneva Haynes to present the budget modification request that 

went before the AB109 Oversight Committee. It was then presented by their Accountant 

Christopher McKinnon: no budgetary increase, simply a reallocation of funds into Rental 

Space and Utilities from a total of 6 other line items. Clarifying questions were asked and 

answered. 

Motion: Approve the Budget Modification Request. Motion was approved. 

(Freitas / Placeres / 6 / 0 ) 

 

VII. Review and Approval of Program Enhancement Request 

a. Correctional Health Services  

DCPO Wilder introduced Lori Cyr to present the request that went before the AB109 

Oversight Committee. Ms. Cyr shared contracted salaries with SIEU and CNAs were in 

negotiations this time last year and therefore increases that began in July ’22 were not 

budgeted; they are requesting additional funds of $120,152 to their salaries. There were no 

questions or comments. 

Motion: Approve the Program Enhancement Request. Motion was approved. 

(Freitas / Lyell / 5 / 0 / Abstentions: Diederich) 

 

VIII. Review and Approval of One Time Request 

a. Correctional Health Services  

Lori Cyr presented the request that went before the AB109 Oversight Committee. CHS is 

requesting $22,365 to cover the cost of a required medication for a client. Clarifying 

questions were asked and answered. 

Motion: Approve the One Time Request. Motion was approved. 

(Freitas / Tibon / 5 / 0 / Abstentions: Diederich) 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

IX. Review and Approval of FY 2023-2024 CCP Budget Proposals 

Chief Jackson provided an update on the fund balance and discussed the AB109 budget. He 

then presented the total approved budget for FY 22/23, the proposed budget for FY 23/24, and 

the difference. A clarifying question was asked and answered.   

Motion: Approve FY 2023-2024 CCP Budget Proposals. Motion was approved.  

(Freitas / Tibon / 6 / 0 ) 

 

X. Other Updates 

MAIII Rigo Ochoa provided an update regarding the RFI/RFP process. The process has begun 

with the County’s Purchasing & Support Services Department, hoping to have it online in the 

next few weeks. Encouraged agencies to register with said department in order to obtain and 

receive information as well as submit proposals.  

 

XI. Public Comment 

San Joaquin County Office of Education, Doug McCreath, shared information related to 

Come Back Kids; a program offering adults 18 years and older, a high school diploma. The 

independent study program is WASC accredited and takes approximately 6-8 months to 

complete. Fill out their interest form to get started with enrollment. 

 

Community Partnership for Families, Edward King, shared the next tattoo removal event will 

be held in April, exact date TBD. 

 

Family Legacy, San Juana Melgoza, introduced Family Legacy who offers a sex offender 

treatment program geared towards youth offenders.   

 

Health Care Services, Greg Diederich, shared Behavioral Health Services (BHS) are finishing 

up their stakeholder engagement for the Mental Health Services Act 3 year plan. It will go to 

the BHS Board Meeting at the end of April which will then be presented to the Board of 

Supervisors in June. Also, the National Opioid Settlement funds are starting to flow. HCS are 

charged with bringing a plan to the board for expenditure use dedicated to expanding 

substance abuse treatment. They are looking to move from a social to a medical model for 

detox, community engagement is needed.  

 

District Attorney’s Office, Ron Freitas, discussed the One Pill Kills campaign, discussed 

dangers and is proposing overdose as the number one health concern. He also shared that the 

no cost 3 week Youth Leadership Academy is now accepting applications (open to all high 

school students) via his office’s website. It is an opportunity to look at the criminal justice 

system. Also looking for those who have gone through the program to come back and be 

youth leaders.  

 



 

 

Chief Jackson thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

 

The next CCP Meeting will be June 14th, 2023.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:12pm. 

 

Submitted by:      APPROVED by: 

Claudia Fuentes          Steve Jackson 
 

Claudia Fuentes     Steve Jackson 
Management Analyst     Chief Probation Officer 

March 17, 2023 


